EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES

Town of Montague Assessors' Department

1 Avenue A (2^{nd} Floor) Turners Falls, MA

April 4, 2016

An Executive Session meeting of the Montague Board of Assessors was held on Monday, April 4, 2016. Assessors present were Chairman Paul Emery, Ann Cenzano and Karen Tonelli, Director of Assessing.

The meeting was called to session at 4:05 p.m. after Chairman Emery took a roll call. Paul Emery voted aye and Ann Cenzano voted aye.

The board voted to deny the two real estate abatement applications filed by FirstLight Hydro as well as the personal property abatement application filed for 2016.

The board reviewed the two applications for real estate abatements filed by Audrey Reipold. Based upon inspection recently made by Karen Tonelli, the board voted to grant an abatement to adjust the land value for the vacant parcel located on Newton Lane, Montague (Parcel 43-0-169). The Board voted to deny the abatement application for her residence located at 6 Newton Lane, Montague (Parcel 43-0-093).

Upon a Motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to adjourn at 4:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Director of Assessing

Minutes approved:

ok to release. Ann Centerio